
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

RPS Weekly Newsletter 

Friday 27th January 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Happy Lunar New Year! In assembly this week 

the children considered the countries that 

celebrate Lunar New Year and why we no 

longer call it Chinese New Year.  This is 

because lots of countries in East and South-

East Asia celebrate Lunar New Year, which 

started on the 22nd of January, following a new 

moon.  The children learned about the 

different traditions and festivities that occur 

around the world. You may see red lanterns 

being hung in homes, and red cards with 

money is often given as a gift.  Did you know 

that this year is the Year of the Rabbit?  Those 

born in the Year of the Rabbit are considered 

to be kind, gentle, skillful and patient.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teacher Strikes:  The first planned NEU teacher 

strike takes place next Wednesday 1st of 

February.  We have assessed the potential 

impact of this at RPS and can confirm that we 

will be fully open.  There are three further 

planned strikes days and we will assess the 

situation closer to each date. 

 

After School Provision and Breakfast Club:  We 

would like to inform any parents who may use 

the after-school club that Kay has resigned 

from leading it.  We thank her for her hard 

work over the past few years.   

Magna after school club provider is recruiting 

staff to lead the club and, we therefore do 

not have a start date yet. Our staff will  

 

 

 

 

 

continue to run breakfast and after school 

club next week. We will provide a further 

update when we have more information 

from Magna.  

 

Can I please remind parents that you must 

book and pay in advance of your child 

attending the club.  Failure to do so will 

lead to your child not being allowed to 

attend.  If you have any financial queries 

regarding this, please speak to Sharon in 

the school office.   

 

Filming: Fleet class were filmed during their 

computing lesson on Wednesday.  This is 

part of a case study led by our technology 

provider Concero.  They are assessing the 

positive impact of the new technology 

available to our children, on their learning 

and on staff workload.  Thank you to all 

parents who gave consent for the children 

to participate in the filming. 

 

Science Museum Trip:  Ravensbourne class 

was the first year 4 & 5 class this week to 

venture off to the Science Museum.  

Whitney and Niko told me all about it and 

the children quite clearly enjoyed the trip.  

Their science topic this term is ‘changing 

materials’ and they took part in a workshop 

where they explored chemical changes.  

They were fascinated by some of the 

colours created.  They also had fun 

exploring ‘Wonderlab’ where they 

engaged with a number of science 

experiments.  The children’s behaviour was 

excellent! I’d like to thank one of our 

parents, Kharman, for supporting the trip at 

short notice. 

 

Have a lovely weekend.  Lisa (HoS) 

 

Lisa (HoS) 

  

Art club 

lunar new 

year 

lanterns 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Whale class - Art:  For art this week, Whale class have been looking at "printing". This style of 

art uses a mould or, in this case, a stencil. The subject is "The Great Fire of London" and the 

children initially created their stencil, which will be a building on Baker Street. Afterwards, they 

will then use their stencil to print on to a background to create the final artwork, which will be 

a fire scene.  They were very focused on creating their stencil.  We can’t wait to see the 

finished pieces. 

 
 

 
 

    

 

 

Year 1’s English topic 

this term is Toys.  The 

children are learning 

how to write 

chronological and non-

chronological reports.  

The children have 

worked on writing 

instructions to explain 

how to ride a scooter 

safely (always safety 

first!) and they have 

focused on including 

descriptive language 

to describe Buzz 

Lightyear.  Amazing 

writing year 1. Majid 

Aaliyah 

Samuel 

Yasmine 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Nursery Class - The Gingerbread Man 

 

The Nursery Children have been reading The 

Gingerbread Man this week, which they 

really enjoyed. It also made them very hungry 

so today they have been making their own 

Gingerbread men. As you can see in the 

pictures, the children had a lot of fun 

kneading and rolling, cutting and shaping 

their cookie. The staff then baked the cookies 

so that the children could enjoy the fruits of 

their labour! 

 

Well done children. Great Job! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Whale  Aurora  Aurora has had a great week. She has shown excellent 

behaviour for learning and has produced lots of independent 

work this week. Well done, Aurora!   

Coral  Harper  This week Harper has shown tremendous resilience in English. She 

always persevered, never gave up and ensured she read her 

work back. Keep it up!    

Seal  Jamie  Jamie has really impressed Abigail and me with his reading. Even 

when he finds a text tricky, he shows a resilient attitude and tries 

his best.  

Effra  Deeqa  Deeqa is an exceptional role model. She works hard in all her 

lessons and always strives to do her best. It is a joy to teach her.  

Walbrook  Ehab   Ehab has made a positive change towards his learning and 

attitude in school. He has demonstrated key skills showing he is a 

great listener and has been following instructions better. Keep it 

up!  

Ravensbourne  Jade  Jade has shown diligence and determination regarding her 

learning.  She has stayed in during some of her playtimes to have 

extra time with me in Maths. I am very impressed with the 

progress she has made and with her commitment to being her 

best self.   

Wandle  Aidan  Aidan has worked hard on producing good quality writing, 

adding stylistic devices, such as expanded noun phrases, similes 

and relative clauses.   He has made valuable contributions to 

class discussions and shared writing sessions.  

Fleet  Naima  For showing such positivity throughout the school day. Naima has 

worked hard in all subjects, particularly in English. Super star! 

Lea  Fadila  Fadila has made very good progress in her writing. She takes on 

board her feedback and builds on it. Well done, Fadila, keep up 

the positive attitude.  

Thames   Amari  For his commendable resilience in increasing his pace and 

accuracy when calculating arithmetic questions in timed 

circumstance.  Well done and keep it up!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Iqra was chosen for the kindness award this week for 

showing a kind caring attitude to younger pupils.  She let 

a younger child go first into peace club, so that the child 

got to have a turn.  She was not only kind but patient.  We 

are very proud of you Iqra. 
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Teacher: Anthony Williams  
 

Favourite Book:  Chicken Clicking by 

Jeanne Willis and Tony Ross 
 

 
 

As the computing lead in RPS, I am always 

looking for stories that teach about using 

computers and online safety. ‘Chicken 

Clicking’ By Jeanne Willis, and Tony Ross is a 

story about a chick who hops into the 

Farmer’s house and has a browse on his 

computer. She then goes shopping online 

and buys gifts for the whole farm. However, 

the story then takes an unexpected turn 

when she arranges to meet up with a friend 

she has made online.  Find out what happens 

next by giving the book a read! This is a great 

book to share.  

 

The children loved this book and could re-call 

back the story as they used the computers in 

the classroom environment. The writing is 

humourous and the illustrations of the animals 

and their gifts are delightful.   All in all, this 

story is a great resource in helping children to 

remember the importance of using 

technology responsibly and being safe 

online.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
3rd January Inset Day/ staff training 

4th January Children return to school 

9th January  World Religion Day 

16th January Martin Luther King Day 

20th January  Hello Planet Workshops for 

years 3/4/5 and 6. 

23rd January  Ravensbourne Science 

Museum trip 

Lunar New Year! 

31st January  Effra class trip – Ancient 

Egyptians 

3rd February Year 6 Southwark Junior 

Citizenship workshop– 

Year 6 

7th February  Internet Safety Day 

Walbrook Class trip – 

Ancient Egyptians 

9th February Height and Weight Check 

Reception to year 6 

10th February  Break up for half term 

20th February  Children return to school 

21st February 

23rd February 

Diversity Role Models 

workshops 

23rd February  Inclusion Quality Mark 

Review 

27th February Year 2 mock SATs week 

1st and 2nd March  Parent’s Evening 

Week starting 6th 

March 

Year 6 Mock SATs 

8th March  World Book Day 

Week starting  

13th March 

British Science Week 

17th March Dress up as you favourite 

Scientist or science 

inspired costume 

21st March World Poetry Day 

 

Week starting  

27th March  

Poetry Week 

31st March Easter Bonnet Parade 

Achievement Awards 

 

Early school closure at 

2pm 

 

Thought of the Week  

When the winds of change blow, some people 

build walls, others build windmills. 

Chinese proverb 

 

Attendance Matters 

This week’s winners of the 

attendance award. 

 

RaRavens

Walbrook class 

 

Wandle Class  

98.6% 

Well done and keep it up! 

Please do not book holidays during 

term time! 

98.1% 





 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 


